
Bluegrass Water Supply Consortium 
C/O Bluegrass Area Development District 

699 Perimeter Drive 
Lexington, KY 40517 

(859) 269-8021 

February 20, 2004 

Executive Director Tom Dorman 
KY Public Service Commission 
PO Box 615 
Frankfort. KY 40601 

RECEIVED 
FEB 2 4 2004 

Subject: Drinking Water Supply for Central Kentucky 

Dear Executive Director Dorman: 

The Bluegrass Water Supply Consortium has a plan to deal with the drinking water problem in many areas 
of Central Kentucky. We ask from the General Assembly a 2004 appropriation of $4 million to apply 
toward Phase 1 of dealing decisively and soon with the water supply problem that threatens to cripple the 
economic vitality of this large region of Kentucky. 

Points you may wish to consider are these: 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5 .  
6. 
7. 

8. 

9. 

Central Kentucky has a serious problem with drinking water supply, well exhibited in 1988 and 1999 
and, to a lesser degree, since 1999. 
In the last year and a half, 17 water utilities from 15 Central Kentucky counties have worked 
together to develop an affordable solution upon which we could all agree. We have found one. 
Eleven communities have chosen to stay with the regional group to work together toward 
implementation of the regional drinking water project. 
The identified solution would provide a reliable drinking water supply to existing water utilities that 
serve 600,000 Kentuckians-fully 15 percent of Kentucky’s population. 
With our plan, local decision-making in utility matters would continue. 
Our cooperative efforts enjoy a high level of public acceptance and support. 
Project implementation will likely be phased. The first phase will involve the installation of a water 
line grid that will begin to link the participating water utilities. 
The regional approach to a supplemental drinking water supply will assure water supply reliability 
that we do not presently enjoy. 
We would expect to have a construction start toward havingpipe in the ground within 24 months of 
the availability of State funds. 

Whether this infusion of start-up financing occurs through the Kentucky Infrastructure Authority or by some 
other means is for the General Assembly to decide. However, to insure the continued economic vitality of 
this large region will require some financial assistance from State Government. If the Kentucky General 
Assembly intends to invest in Kentucky’s future, our claim is that this proposal well fits that aim. 

If you have questions or comments, you are invited to contact Tas Sekhon or Don Hassall at the Bluegrass 
Area Development District . 














































































